

POLAND

EVANGELICAL MISSION

March 2025

SLAWEK FOKS - ZAGORNA10.PL



Slawek has pastored this congregation for 11 years now. The congregation has about 100 members not counting children and youth (which is about another 50-80). They host once-a-month Women's Workshops, and weekly youth and men gatherings.



Zapraszamy kobiety na spotkania w druga sobote miesiaca od 10:00 do 13:00. Dzielimy się wiadectwami i uczymy pożytecznych rzeczy.



They're excited about upcoming special events such as Youth retreat this month and Baptisms in March.

The church has been meeting in the current building for

over 60 years now. As wonderful as it sounds that the

Word of God has been preached for many decades, the fatigue of wear and tear on its structure becomes more evident.



As a congregation they have been able to patch up leaky roofs, cracks and holes in the walls, so that the elements are kept out where they belong. Yet Polish winters are harsh and summers are unrelenting. The building needs serious repairs. They're needing our help; prayer and generosity go a LONG way.



CEZARY KOMISARZ - NOVOGARD



There was an **urgent need** that came in from Cezary, this past month. Over the years as a church body, they have been serving their community by offering food and clothing. Individually they'd go and collect food items, cleaning supplies and whatever charity donations big department stores were willing to give. The church members then would deliver these to individuals, apartments, and designated areas of distribution predetermined by the church. This was done in the past with the approval

of the local city mayor, but as the New Year arrived, a new mayor was elected, and this one did not look as favorably

at this function, and as a result he cut off the funds to help with gas for the vehicle maintenance that did all the pick ups and drop offs. To secure this ministry in continuing for another year, \$5000 is needed to be raised (we were able to find generous donors from Alert Covenant Church offering half the sum). If you



Thank you for joining us in the efforts of bringing the Gospel to all.

"For the eyes of the Lord are on the righteous and his ears are open to their prayer."

1 Peter 3:12







Please pray for Poland often!

Mailing Address: 3916 N. Potsdam Ave. #2610 / Sioux Falls, SD 57104-7048

For administrative matters, contact Bonar Sabby by email (admin@polandem.org), phone (952-250-9293), or by writing the address above.

For ministry matters, contact Dwayne Borg by email (info@polandem.org) or by phone (320-492-8622).

www.polandem.org



PEM is a 501(c)3 corporation. All gifts are tax deductible.